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GOVERNMENT OF THE DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA
Office of the Chief Financial Officer

   Natwar M. Gandhi
  Chief Financial Officer

MEMORANDUM

TO: The Honorable Linda W. Cropp
Chairman, Council of the District of Columbia

FROM: Natwar M. Gandhi
Chief Financial Officer

DATE: January 4, 2002

SUBJECT: Fiscal Impact Statement: “Director of Child Support
Enforcement Division Salary Adjustment Emergency
Approval Resolution of 2002”

REFERENCE: Draft Public Resolution as Introduced – No Number Available

Conclusion

Funds are sufficient in the FY 2002 through FY 2005 budget and financial plan because
the proposed legislation will not result in additional costs.   The implementation of the
proposed legislation requires that all funding be within Division of Child Support
Enforcement’s existing appropriations.

Anti-deficiency laws, 31USCA § 1341 (2000), prohibit District officers and employees
from exceeding agency appropriations in any fiscal year

Background

The proposed resolution would approve a rate of base pay for the Director of the Child
Support Enforcement Division.  The proposed salary is $143,325 per year and will be
effective January 6, 2002.

Financial Plan Impact

Funds are sufficient in the FY 2002 through FY 2005 budget and financial plan.  The
Division of Child Support Enforcement will be required to remain within existing
appropriations to fund this position.


